
 

 
March 25, 2020 
 
 
 
Cindy Huwe 
Permit Coordinator 
Water Quality Program 
Department of Ecology 
 
RE: Factual Review of Draft Fact Sheet and Permit for Permit No. St0009275 for Ste. Michelle Wine 
Estates – Canoe Ridge Estate Winery 
 
Dear Cindy Huwe: 
 
On behalf of Ste. Michelle Wine Estates, I am requesting a two-week extension to provide comments or 
concerns to the Department of Ecology pertaining to the referenced Fact Sheet and Draft Permit. 
Supporting our operations in response to the COVID-19 pandemic has prevented sufficient time to 
adequately review these important documents. The original due date was March 30, 2020 and we 
respectfully request an extension to April 13, 2020. We would appreciate the Department of Ecology 
granting this extension. Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
James E. Warram, PE 
Director of Environmental, Health & Safety Services 
Ste. Michelle Wine Estates 
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